s Outlook

Further FOI request

rrom

Date Thu 2025-07-03 11:50
To FOI <FOI@Igbce.org.uk>
Cc  Hendry, Angela <angela.hendry@Igbce.org.uk>

Further to my request | have additional requests as follows

1. Please provide date and details of attendees at the site visit to Macclesfield

2. All email correspondence from the Chair , Vice Chair and all other commissioners to Boundary
Commission Officers and vice versa relating to Macclesfield

3. Any internal email correspondence relating to Macclesfield warding

4. Provision of all details of any meetings and notes held about the Macclefield Warding that have
not been already published on the web site. All reports relating to Agenda Item 6 of the meeting

dated 15" April 2025 - reference is made to a “Teams report “ in the minutes.

Yours Sincerely _

Do not hesitate to contact me to clarify my request if necessary _

From: Hendry, Angela <angela.hendry@Igbce.org.uk>
Sent: 16 June 2025 17:45

To: I

Subject: FOI response

Dear I

FOIl Reference: 87777/25

Thank you for your request for information, dated 20 May 2025, under the Freedom of
Information Act 2000. Please see our responses to your questions below.

Your request

Please supply any documents relating to the latest Boundary Review relating to Cheshire East
Council that are not already published on the boundary commission as follows

1) any correspondence with Cheshire East officers and Councillors involving reference to
Macclesfield, Tytherington and Bollington warding

2) Notes/Minutes of meetings relating to the latest Cheshire East Boundary review

3) Details of any site meetings and notes relating to the latest boundary review specifically
Macclesfield , Bollington and Tytherington wards.

Please see attached the following:
1. Email correspondence with Cheshire East Council 28.03.24
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2. Email correspondence with Council regarding boundary of Macclesfield South ward
27.09.24

3. Email correspondence with Council regarding boundary of Macclesfield South ward
17.10.24

. Attachment to email correspondence with Council 17.10.24

. Draft recommendations scheming notes

. Final recommendations scheming notes

. Tour plan for Macclesfield West, Tytherington, Macclesfield Central & South

. Tour notes for Macclesfield Tytherington, Macclesfield Central & South, Macclesfield West

0N O b

Minutes of the Board meetings where the electoral review of Cheshire East was discussed can
be found on our website at: https://www.lgbce.org.uk/board-and-committees
The Cheshire East electoral review was discussed at the following Commission Board
meetings:

« Council size — 16 January 2024

 Draft recommendations — 18 July 2024

« Final recommendations — 15 April 2025

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact me, quoting the reference
number above in any correspondence.

If you are unhappy with the response or the way in which your request was dealt with and wish
to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to:

Bipon Bhakri
Director of Corporate Services
Local Government Boundary Commission for England

7t Floor

3 Bunhill Row
London
EC1Y 8YZ

Kind regards

Angela

Angela Hendry

The Office Manager & HR Lead
Local Government s
Boundary Commission

0330 500 1264 X
angela.hendry@Ilgbce.org.uk in
Igbce.org.uk

ﬂ 7th Floor, 3 Bunhill Row, London, EC1Y 8YZ
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Register Now

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please: i) inform the sender that you
have received the message in error before deleting it; and ii) do not copy or distribute information in this e-mail. Please note
that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the
Commission. The Commission recommends that all emails received are appropriately scanned for viruses by the recipient.
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Re: Further FOI request

From Hendry, Angela <angela.hendry@Igbce.org.uk>
Date Mon 2025-07-07 16:20

T I

FOI Ref: 87779/25

Thank you for your request for information, dated 3 July 2025, under the Freedom of
Information Act 2000.

You requested additional information as follows:
1. Please provide date and details of attendees at the site visit to Macclesfield
2. All email correspondence from the Chair , Vice Chair and all other commissioners to Boundary
Commission Officers and vice versa relating to Macclesfield
3. Any internal email correspondence relating to Macclesfield warding
4. Provision of all details of any meetings and notes held about the Macclefield Warding that have
not been already published on the web site. All reports relating to Agenda Item 6 of the meeting

dated 15t April 2025 - reference is made to a “Teams report “ in the minutes.

The Commission aims to respond promptly and within the statutory deadline of 20 working days
set by the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please expect a response by 30 July 2025.

In some cases a fee may be payable and if that is the case | will let you know. A fees notice will
be issued to you, and you will be required to pay before | will proceed to deal with your request.

If you have any queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me on the details
provided below. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future
communications.

Kind regards

Angela Hendry

rrorm |

Sent: Thursday, July 3, 2025 11:49

To: FOI <FOl@Igbce.org.uk>

Cc: Hendry, Angela <angela.hendry@Igbce.org.uk>
Subject: Further FOI request

Further to my request | have additional requests as follows
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1. Please provide date and details of attendees at the site visit to Macclesfield

2. All email correspondence from the Chair , Vice Chair and all other commissioners to Boundary
Commission Officers and vice versa relating to Macclesfield

3. Any internal email correspondence relating to Macclesfield warding

4. Provision of all details of any meetings and notes held about the Macclefield Warding that have
not been already published on the web site. All reports relating to Agenda Item 6 of the meeting

dated 15" April 2025 - reference is made to a “Teams report “ in the minutes.

Yours Sincerely _
Do not hesitate to contact me to clarify my request if necessary _

From: Hendry, Angela <angela.hendry@Igbce.org.uk>
Sent: 16 June 2025 17:45

To: I

Subject: FOI response

FOI Reference: 8777725

Thank you for your request for information, dated 20 May 2025, under the Freedom of
Information Act 2000. Please see our responses to your questions below.

Your request

Please supply any documents relating to the latest Boundary Review relating to Cheshire East
Council that are not already published on the boundary commission as follows

1) any correspondence with Cheshire East officers and Councillors involving reference to
Macclesfield, Tytherington and Bollington warding

2) Notes/Minutes of meetings relating to the latest Cheshire East Boundary review

3) Details of any site meetings and notes relating to the latest boundary review specifically
Macclesfield , Bollington and Tytherington wards.

Please see attached the following:
1. Email correspondence with Cheshire East Council 28.03.24
2. Email correspondence with Council regarding boundary of Macclesfield South ward
27.09.24
3. Email correspondence with Council regarding boundary of Macclesfield South ward
17.10.24
. Attachment to email correspondence with Council 17.10.24
. Draft recommendations scheming notes
. Final recommendations scheming notes
. Tour plan for Macclesfield West, Tytherington, Macclesfield Central & South
. Tour notes for Macclesfield Tytherington, Macclesfield Central & South, Macclesfield West

o ~NOo O b

Minutes of the Board meetings where the electoral review of Cheshire East was discussed can
be found on our website at: https://www.lgbce.org.uk/board-and-committees
The Cheshire East electoral review was discussed at the following Commission Board
meetings:

« Council size — 16 January 2024

 Draft recommendations — 18 July 2024

« Final recommendations — 15 April 2025
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If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact me, quoting the reference
number above in any correspondence.

If you are unhappy with the response or the way in which your request was dealt with and wish
to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to:

Bipon Bhakri
Director of Corporate Services
Local Government Boundary Commission for England

7t Floor

3 Bunhill Row
London
EC1Y 8YZ

Kind regards

Angela

Angela Hendry

The Office Manager & HR Lead
Local Government
Boundary Commission

= o

0330 500 1264

angela.hendry@]gbce.org.uk in

lgbce.org.uk

QE0HE

7th Floor, 3 Bunhill Row, London, EC1Y 8YZ
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This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please: i) inform the sender that you
have received the message in error before deleting it; and ii) do not copy or distribute information in this e-mail. Please note
that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the
Commission. The Commission recommends that all emails received are appropriately scanned for viruses by the recipient.



From: Hendry, Angela

To: |

Subject: Response to further FOI request in relation to the electoral review of Cheshire East
Date: 21 July 2025 15:03:03

Attachments: Email correspondence between Review Officer and Commissioner.pdf

FOI Ref: 87779/25

Please find below the answers in bold to the specific questions you raised. All
correspondence relating to item 2 is attached.

1. Please provide date and details of attendees at the site visit to Macclesfield
1. Site visit dates: 13/06/24-14/06/2024

1. Attendees: Nicole Holt - Review Officer & Amanda Nobbs OBE -
Lead Commissioner for Cheshire East electoral review

2. All email correspondence from the Chair, Vice Chair and all other
commissioners to Boundary Commission Officers and vice versa relating to
Macclesfield

Please see attached PDF
3. Any internal email correspondence relating to Macclesfield warding

There is no other internal email correspondence further to what is
attached

4. Provision of all details of any meetings and notes held about the
Macclesfield Warding that have not been already published on the web site.
All reports relating to Agenda Item 6 of the meeting dated 15" April 2025 -
reference is made to a “Teams report “ in the minutes.

1. We do not hold any further notes about the Macclesfield warding
that have not already been published. The "Teams report" refers
to the final recommendations report which has been published on
the website. The team referred to is the Review Officer, Review
Manager and Commissioner assigned to the review.

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact me, quoting the
reference number above in any correspondence.

If you are unhappy with the response or the way in which your request was dealt
with and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should
write to:


mailto:angela.hendry@LGBCE.ORG.UK
mailto:marygbrooks67@outlook.com

713125, 2:44 PM Email - Holt, Nicole - Outlook E

@ Outlook

Re: E Cheshire

rrorm I

Date Thu 2025-04-24 11:15 AM

To I

Thanks ||l

| suggest we add the comments appreciating participation right at the front of the review where we
report on responses. Something along the lines of
"We are greatly appreciative of the levels of engagement and thoughtful responses during this review."

Then at the start of the Macclesfield section, something along the lines of

"Our draft recommendations for Macclesfield, which received support, were contingent on Springwood
to the north being warded with Bollington. Based on the evidence supplied to us, we have been persuaded to
include this area within Macclesfield. As a result, it has been necessary to amend our proposals in other areas of
Macclesfield to achieve the best overall balance of our statutory criteria."

I'm suggesting we confine our comments here to the split between Bollington and Macclesfield rather than wider
Tytherington changes. Does Springwood adequately describe this area south of the Silk Road?

| see Bollinbrook as a second order change and Beech Farm Drive as an internal adjustment.

Happy to discuss.
Best wishes

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please: i) inform the sender that you have
received the message in error before deleting it; and ii) do not copy or distribute information in this e-mail. Please note that any views or
opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Commission. The Commission
recommends that all emails received are appropriately scanned for viruses by the recipient

From: I

Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2025 15:38

To: IR

Subject: Re: E Cheshire

Hi I

https://outlook.office.com/mail/id/AAKALgAAAAAAHYQDEapmEc2byACqAC%2FEWg0A6fDpVUXV%2F0yOyXmOBvHA2QADrta3oAAA?nativeVersion...  1/2



Nicole Holt

Sticky Note

This correspondence is between the Review Officer and Commissioner assigned to the Cheshire East review. The Commissioner had suggested to add some additional text to the Macclesfield section of the final recommendations report. During a phonecall following this email correspondence, the Review Officer and Commissioner decided that the additional text was not necessary and that the report already clearly justified our recommendations.





713125, 2:44 PM Email - Holt, Nicole - Outlook

A < < iy first go at a couple of lines to
start our Macclesfield section off with:

We have carefully considered and are greatly appreciative of the responses received in response to our draft
recommendations for Macclesfield.

Please feel free to make changes/let me know you what you think!

Best wishes,

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please: i) inform the sender that you have
received the message in error before deleting it; and ii) do not copy or distribute information in this e-mail. Please note that any views or

opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Commission. The Commission
recommends that all emails received are appropriately scanned for viruses by the recipient

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please: i) inform the sender that you have
received the message in error before deleting it; and ii) do not copy or distribute information in this e-mail. Please note that any views or

opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Commission. The Commission
recommends that all emails received are appropriately scanned for viruses by the recipient

https://outlook.office.com/mail/id/AAKALJAAAAAAHY QDEapmEc2byACqAC%2FEWg0AGfDpVUXV%2F0yOyXmOBvVHA2QADrta3oAAA?nativeVersion...  2/2
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Bipon Bhakri
Director of Corporate Services
Local Government Boundary Commission for England

7t Floor

3 Bunhill Row
London
EC1Y 8YZ

Kind regards

Angela



713125, 2:44 PM Email - Holt, Nicole - Outlook E

@ Outlook

Re: E Cheshire

rrorm I

Date Thu 2025-04-24 11:15 AM

To I

Thanks ||l

| suggest we add the comments appreciating participation right at the front of the review where we
report on responses. Something along the lines of
"We are greatly appreciative of the levels of engagement and thoughtful responses during this review."

Then at the start of the Macclesfield section, something along the lines of

"Our draft recommendations for Macclesfield, which received support, were contingent on Springwood
to the north being warded with Bollington. Based on the evidence supplied to us, we have been persuaded to
include this area within Macclesfield. As a result, it has been necessary to amend our proposals in other areas of
Macclesfield to achieve the best overall balance of our statutory criteria."

I'm suggesting we confine our comments here to the split between Bollington and Macclesfield rather than wider
Tytherington changes. Does Springwood adequately describe this area south of the Silk Road?

| see Bollinbrook as a second order change and Beech Farm Drive as an internal adjustment.

Happy to discuss.
Best wishes

This message may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient please: i) inform the sender that you have
received the message in error before deleting it; and ii) do not copy or distribute information in this e-mail. Please note that any views or
opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Commission. The Commission
recommends that all emails received are appropriately scanned for viruses by the recipient

From: I

Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2025 15:38

To: IR

Subject: Re: E Cheshire

Hi I

https://outlook.office.com/mail/id/AAKALgAAAAAAHYQDEapmEc2byACqAC%2FEWg0A6fDpVUXV%2F0yOyXmOBvHA2QADrta3oAAA?nativeVersion...  1/2


Nicole Holt
Sticky Note
This correspondence is between the Review Officer and Commissioner assigned to the Cheshire East review. The Commissioner had suggested to add some additional text to the Macclesfield section of the final recommendations report. During a phonecall following this email correspondence, the Review Officer and Commissioner decided that the additional text was not necessary and that the report already clearly justified our recommendations.
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A < < iy first go at a couple of lines to
start our Macclesfield section off with:

We have carefully considered and are greatly appreciative of the responses received in response to our draft
recommendations for Macclesfield.

Please feel free to make changes/let me know you what you think!

Best wishes,
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